






















organisations ha\e already reviewed these reports and drawn attention to problems that ha\e 
affected their conclusions. 

The Council of Europe Resolution 1815 (2011) also makes valious recommendations and comes 
from the Council of Europe's Committee on the Environment, Agriculture and Local and Regional 

Affairs. It is not clear exactly what evidence was considered or which experts were approached to 
submit evidence to their review. The Council of Europe is separate from the European Parliament and 

the European Commission, 

Go\ernment and Public Health England are aware that there are people and organisations who 
belie\e more precaution is warranted for public exposure to radio Wa\es in light of their view of the 

scientific evidence. Howe\er, the published reviews by AGNIR and internationally recognised bodies 
do not, in the opinion of PHE, warrant more precaution than is already advised with respect to public 

exposure to radiofrequency fields. 

PHE priorities f or health improvement 

In 2014, PHE published its report "From evidence into action: opportunities to protect and impro\e the 
nation's health". The document can be found at: 

https://www.gov.uk/go\ernmenUpublicationslfrom-evidence-into-action-opportunities-to-protect-and­

impro\e-the-nations-health 

PHE sets out in the report its se\en pliolities for the next 5 years, tackling obesity, reducing smoking, 

reducing harmful dlinking, ensuring e\ery child has the best start in life, reducing dementia risk, 
tackling antimicrobial resistance and reducing tuberculosis. Protection from environmental hazards, 
including uncertain ones like exposure to radio wa\es, is an important consideration for PHE, but it is 
also important to take a broad view across the whole range of health topics in deciding what actions 

are appropliate and proportionate. Unlike the hazards more specifically mentioned in the "From 
evidence into action ... " document, and despite much research, there remains no clear evidence of 

harm to health from exposure to radio wa\es below the internationally agreed (ICNIRP) guideline 
le\els that are already adopted in the UK. 

Promotion of UK precautionary advice about exposure to radiofrequency fields 

Precautionary advice for the public on radio wa\e exposures has been published in a leaflet from the 

Department of Health, on the NHS choices website, and in more technical sources such as the 
previously mentioned PHE response to the AGNIR report. Leaflets ha\e also been prepared in Wales 
with the imol\ement of school children. PH E's view is that provision of this material on the internet 
reflects the appropriate pliority of this particular topic within the broader context of all messages 
directed to the public about their health. 








